Minutes of Tucker Elementary School Council Meeting #426
January 26, 2022

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Tucker Elementary School Council met in regular session on Wednesday, January 26, 2022 at 11:00 a.m. in the Media Center.

School Council Members Present: Mrs. Williams, Mrs. Stanley, Mrs. Dockery, Mrs. Sapp

School Council Members Absent: Mrs. Sanders
4 members were present, representing a quorum.

The following visitors attended the meeting: None

1. Call to Order

Mrs. Williams called the meeting to order at 11:00 a.m. 


2. Approval of Agenda and Minutes

Mrs. Sapp sent the agenda as an attachment in an email to all Council members. The agenda was approved, moved, seconded by Council members, and carried that the school council approve the agenda as presented.

The December minutes were approved. Bylaws and Guidelines were discussed.  Characteristics of effective school council was discussed.  Election of officers completed. 
Chairperson – Lindsay Stanley
Vice-Chairperson – Cindy Dockery
Secretary – Kelly Sapp

Samantha Bemis was voted in as a new school council member for parent/business owner.

3. Recognition of Visitors

No new visitors to recognize.

4. Report of Principal

The principal discussed the following events with the council:
· 1:1 Computers coming soon. PK-1 devices will stay at school. 2nd will leave at school 1st half of year and send home 2nd semester. Parents cannot refuse getting a computer but can opt out of taking it home. This will help students, teachers, and parents’ mindset for using a computer as a resource rather than emergency only. 
· As we approach testing season, testing will be a shorter period. There is an increase bandwidth so we can run more grades at once. 
· PLC (professional learning communities) has shifted to 2 days a week from 1 day a week. This ensures all are teaching and assessing the same way. Teachers use data from instruction to see who has strength to help those that need it.  This makes for better collaboration. We will continue growing in this area. 
· Meeting with Perry Middle School, have principal look over document to ensure information from last year is still correct.  Have 6th grade students and teachers come up with questions they wish they had known before going to middle school. Have 5th grade students zoom with 6th grade students and have 6th grade share what it is like. 
· What school council is and how it can help. Such as, how middle school is instructionally and procedurally different. Upcoming events coming up.

5. Old Business
· No old business

6. New Business
· March 16, April 18.
· Establish Agenda for meeting #3 occurred


New member training will be emailed and Council members will meet on March 16 to discuss school improvement plan and ideas for next school year community relations and services, such as Pre-K going to nursing home. They will also discuss meeting with 5th and 6th grade through zoom.

7. Comments: 
 
	No comments.  

8. Adjournment

      The next meeting for the School Council will be held March 16, 2022. 
With no further business to come before the School Council, the meeting was adjourned at 11:35 a.m.

 

